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To

Member Secretary,
National Legal Services Authority
New Delhi.

Sub.: Regarding rescheduling of National Lok Adalat to be held on 11.05.2024.

Respected Ma'am,

Apropos, it is submitted that as per NALSA's National Lok Adalat calendar for the

year 2024, the second National Lok Adalat is scheduled to be organized on 11.05.2024.

In this regard, it is submitted that the first phase of Lok Sabha general elections in
Rajasthan is proposed to be held on 19" April, 2024 and the second phase of the same is
scheduled for 26™ April, 2024. It is further submitted that the counting of votes will be held
on 04" June, 2024. It is pertinent here that during this entire period, the Model Code of
Conduct is likely to be in force and Government Officers, Officers of the Insurance

Companies and respective staff is expected to be engaged in election process.

Furthermore, it is also submitted that the process of regular transfers of Judicial
Officers is underway and further transfer orders of Judicial Officers and Secretary, District

Legal Services Authorities are anticipated probably in month of April.

Therefore, the Hon'ble Executive Chairman, Rajasthan State Legal Services
Authority, Jaipur has been pleased to reschedule the date of second National Lok Adalat
on 13.07.2024 across the state of Rajasthan instead of 11.05.2024.

This information is for your kind consideration.

With Regards
Yours Sincerely,
(Pramil Kumari’lathur)
Member Secretary

Rajasthan State Legal Services Authority
Jaipur



